February 2022- Issue 9



Head Teacher Update

We have a busy week before we break up for the February half term holiday on Friday. The staff have been amazing this half term, really supporting each other covering absences and ensuring all our children get access to great teaching. It was lovely to see so many children in their clothes with digits on last Friday. They all really worked hard on the NSPCC Number Day. Thank you to all those families who were able to donate to this important cause. They work to keep children safe everyday.

Kung Hei Fat Choi

We have been celebrating Chinese
New Year. The children have made
some Chinese lanterns,learnt Chinese
letters and tasted Chinese food! We
have moved into the year of the Tiger!
Do you know what Chinese year you
were born in? Check out the link
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/c
elebrations/article/which-chinesenew-year-animal-are-you-like



PE Kits

Please can parents ensure that their children have their PE kits in school, After the half term break, children in Year One and Year Two will also be having an outside PE session. They will need joggers a sweatshirt and trainers or plimsolls. Teachers will send out more information.

Safer Internet Day

Tuesday 8th February is Safer Internet Day and the theme is 'All fun and games? Exploring respect and relationships online'. Even before the lockdowns inflamed the situation, one in every five 10 – 15 year olds was experiencing bullying online through such things as abusive messages, having rumours spread about them or being excluded from group chats.

Through smartphones and tablets, we're used to being able to communicate from anywhere, at any time and learning to build positive relationships online and to avoid some of the potential issues of online interactions is vital.

We want to ensure even our youngest children understand the importance of respect on line. Please follow the link to find a short video about this to share with your child.

https://youtu.be/shKnvCm0 IQ



Look further down the newsletter for practical tips

Upcoming Dates



Click here for a full calendar of dates

- 8/2/22- Safer Internet Day
- 7-13th Feb- Children's mental health week
- 11/2/22 Break up for half term holiday
- 2, 3,4,7 March- Book Fayre and second hand uniform sale.

School Uniform

Our School uniform has been chosen to ensure that it is affordable and offers a smart yet easy care and functional wear. We have noticed that some children have not been wearing uniform. We have plenty of second hand uniform which can be purchased from the school office or from PTA sales. It is important to ensure children have a pride in their school and have practical clothes to ensure they can access all the activities we do at school. You can order new uniform from Karlsport https://ksschoolwear.co.uk/product-category/irthlingborough-nursery-infant-school/

Special education needs and disabilities

If your child is struggling with any aspect of learning then please talk in the first instance to your child's class teacher. They will support with ideas to help at home and may refer to Mrs Sullivan our SENDco or to another agency to help. We have support on our website too in the form of information about special education needs. https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/parents/special-education-needs-and-disability You can find information about the local SEND office on our website and our SEND information report tells parents how we organise SEND at INIS. We also have some helpful guides on our Curriculum section of the website. Please click on the link https://www.irthlingborough-inf.northants.sch.uk/news/whole-school . You can also find our new school Rules of Ready, Respectful and Safe. We have been really pleased how all the children are responding to them. Our children are demonstrating very good behaviour in school and want to follow the rules!



NSPCC Number Day 4th February

Thank you

Our Number Day was a great success! The children were all involved in lots of different number fun during the day and we loved all the different numbered clothes! The teachers and teaching assistants all got involved designing their our digit T-shirts! The whole community came together. We raised funds for the great work of the NSPCC too. You can still donate if you didn't do it last week through our just giving page https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/inisnumberday. Please donate and share with friends so we can support the NSPCC or please send a donation into school to support NSPCC's work in a sealed envelope.

Maths at school

The children love maths at INIS because it is fun and engaging. If you would like more information, please look on our school website for our Early Years and Key Stage one Maths Workshop Videos. https://www.irthlingborough- inf.northants.sch.uk/

Have you downloaded the One Minute maths app yet?

Download the new White Rose 1 minute Maths app. How many questions can you get right in 1 minute?

For use at home as well as school

Focuses on- subitising, adding and subtraction.

The free mobile app is available for Apple/iOS, Android and Kindle.

Here are just a ew photos of the amazing Number Day activities which happened on Friday!







Sports Leaders

We are very proud of our sports leaders who have been training with Mr White. They are putting their skills together to encourage others to play sport at lunchtimes and break times!

Thank you for working so hard on your own skills to support your friends!

We have such kind friends at INIS!



There is still time to sign up to Planet Super League

Sign up on <u>www.planetsuperleague.com</u>

- Enter your email address and a password
- Choose Northamptonshire Town Football Club.
 - Select Northamptonshire from the search/dropdown bar
 - Select Irthlingborough Nursery and Infant School from the search/dropdown bar
 - Choose a fun Team Name
 - Start scoring green goals!



Planet Super League is a place for fans of all ages to learn about climate action and do fun things to cut their emissions – whether at home, at school or at work.



Join the fun with Planet Super League

www.planetsuperleague.com

PTA News

There is still time to order your Raffle Tickets to support our PTA to raise funds for new play equipment which all the children will benefit from! I've started to gather quotes from play specialists and we really need your support. We are planning to replace the "Galleon", which is no longer fit for purpose.

♥ We Love our Community, Valentines Raffle ♥

We have 35 prizes with the total value of prizes exceeding a massive £780.00

They include vouchers for local restaurants, a year's membership at Stanwick Lakes, hair dressers and beauty vouchers, toiletries, a home security system, fitness classes, bottles of wine and so much more.

35 prizes = 35 Winners

£1 per ticket buy as many tickets as you like!

Raffle will be drawn on the 11th February Good Luck Everyone!



Look out for the Golden Awards that your child can achieve!

Please ask your child what they did to get their Golden Note.

Safer Internet Day Top Tips



Top Tips for use with 3-7s

These top tips have been written for you (parents and carers) to share, and talk about, with your children. It's never too early to talk about life online!

#PlayYourPart by...

Enjoying all the amazing things there are to do online!

Talk with your child about the games they enjoy playing and the videos they love to watch.

Doing these things together is a great way to explore how amazing the internet can be.

Always being kind and respectful to others online.

Explain to your child that being kind and respectful helps make the internet fun and safe for everyone. Yes, even their little brother if he's beating them on their favourite game! This is something you can show them in your own words and actions online too.

Making safe choices.

Your child will have to make lots of choices when they're using technology and the internet, so talk regularly about what they can do to keep themselves safe. This might be keeping personal information like their name or school private and never agreeing to meet up with someone they only know online. The earlier you start these conversations the better equipped your child will be as they grow older.

Remembering that it's okay to say no to people online.

Online friendships can be difficult to manage, but a simple step to help keep your child safe is making sure they know that they are in control. Discuss how they might respond if someone says or does something that makes them feel uncomfortable. Remind them that they never have to do something just because an online friend has told them to and that they can come to you for help and advice.

Always telling an adult if anyone or anything online makes you worried, upset or uncomfortable.

The most important thing you can do to support your child online is let them know you're there to support them. Talk regularly about all the points above, and more! Make sure they know that if anything online makes them worried, upset or uncomfortable, then they can come to you for help – and a hug!



We are also introducing Golden Notes for great lunch time behaviour!

